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REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO  

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTION NO. 92 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Concurrent Resolution No. 92 of the 2021 Regular Session requested the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study the law on partition of community property with a view toward 

preventing extended litigation as a continuation of domestic abuse when one party may have a 

financial advantage over the other party. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned 

this resolution to its Marriage-Persons Committee, which operates under the direction of Professor 

Andrea B. Carroll as Reporter. In accordance with the resolution, the Committee worked with 

representatives from Louisiana Appleseed Center for Law and Justice, the Louisiana Coalition 

Against Domestic Violence, the Domestic Violence Clinic at Tulane Law School, the New Orleans 

Family Justice Center, and the United Way of Southeast Louisiana during its study. 

 

The Committee received background information from Louisiana Appleseed and 

understood that the goal of the resolution, which was based on House Bill No. 100 of the 2021 

Regular Session, was to craft laws to prevent litigation abuse in the form of drawing out cases and 

depleting assets. The Committee, however, recognized several areas of concern with allowing 

partial partition of community assets. As an alternative solution, the Law Institute proposes 

amending R.S. 9:374 relative to possession and use of community movables and immovables to 

ensure access to the assets and liabilities at the time of the hearing for liquidation to maintain the 

households and pay for the litigation. The Law Institute further recommends granting additional 

judicial discretion for the allocation of the use of community property and the recognition of 

special circumstances involved in abusive and controlling relationships. In further response to 

concerns of litigation abuse raised by stakeholders, the Law Institute also proposes specifically 

providing for an award of attorney fees in the partition litigation, which will serve as a further 

deterrent. 

 

 The Law Institute’s proposed recommendations to address the concerns raised by the 

resolution without creating additional problems by permitting partial partitions were submitted to 

the Legislature and have been introduced as Senate Bill No. 29 of the 2024 Regular Session. 




